To: Chairperson and Transportation and Safety Committee W
Through: Wes Anderson, Director of Public Works

- From: Nikki N. Graham, Civil Engineer
Date: December 7, 2006
Subject: No parking on south side of 16th Street from Main St. to Highland Ave.

A parking issue was brought forward by Ms. Ilene Wyland of 1614 Charlotte Court.
Christ the King Church and School are located on 15™ Street. During Sunday church
service and other special events, parking on both sides of 16™ Street poses a passing
hazard. There is adequate parking on the church property, at Manor Hill School, Four
Seasons Park and on the north side of 16™ Street. There are sidewalks, pedestrian
crossing markings and an exclusive pedestrian crossing phase at the signalized
intersection of Main Street and 16™ Street for parking across Main Street. A copy of the
enclosed letter was serit to area residents. No comments were received.

Staff recommends a change to the Village Traffic Code to post, “No Parking” on the
south side of 16™ Street, between Main Street and Highland Avenue.

Please see the attached aerial image for further reference.
This item will be on the February 5, 2007 Transportation and Safety Committee agenda.

- The meeting is held at the Village Hall in the Community Room at 7:00 PM. Thisis a
public meeting and public participation is encouraged.

NG

cc: Ms. Ilene Wyland, 1614 Charlotte Ct
Mr. Jack O’Brien, District 3 Trustee
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December 28, 2006
Dear Resident:

The Village of Lombard is considering posting the south side of 16™ Street between Main Street
and Highland Avenue “No Parking”. The “No Parking” is being considered due to numerous
vehicles parking on both sides of the street and encroaching on intersections causing poor sight
distance. This item will be presented at the February 5, 2007 Transportation and Safety
Committee Meeting, held at the Village Hall at 7:00 PM.

If you have any concerns, please address them in writing by January 17, 2007 and mail to:

Village of Lombard
255 E. Wilson Ave.
Lombard, IL 60148
Attn. Wesley Anderson, Director of Public Works



